WEST WRATTING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 10th December, 2018
Present: 
Mike Rowland


Anne Catchpole 



Diana Edwards


Mick Lock



Becky Gilley




Maggie Attewell


Nigel Heath



Mira Nichols



Tim Bonfield



Sisse McCall
	
1.
	Welcome and Apologies: 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, in particular Sisse McCall and Tim Bonfield, who would be joining the Committee officially, taking the place of Campbell Ross-Bain as Parish Council representative. Apologies for absence were received from Sherry O’Donovan. 


	2.
	Minutes of 2017 AGM: 
The Minutes of the AGM held on 11th December 2017 were proposed by Becky Gilley and seconded by Diana Edwards as an accurate report of the proceedings.  These were then signed by the Chairman.


	3.
	Matters Arising: None. 


	4.
	Chairman’s Report:

This has been a year of steady progress. Our regular activities, Keep Fit, T’ai Chi, and FitSteps have continued, typically with increasing numbers, wider catchment areas and improving skill levels. Regarding specific functions, we have seen a pleasing diversity of activities and ages including Bingo and quiz fund-raisers for young-at-heart adults, Little Movers dance mornings and a film show at a children’s party. Importantly, we continue to be a popular stopping point for Cycle Club events. 
The monthly Saturday Café continues to be a great attraction, as judged by numbers attending and size of donations. I thank Sherry O’Donovan and Catherine Willcocks for their well-considered use of these funds to promote worthwhile village activities and for directing some to help meet costs of running the hall.
 I thank Maggie Attewell for using her good judgement in continuing to manage the bookings, including the relevant entries on the village web-site calendar.

Thanks to a generous grant of nearly £3000 from the Wadlow Wind Farm Community Fund we have been able to replace the old lino in the kitchen and committee room with high quality non-adhered textured flooring, improving safety as well as appearances.  With our previous redecoration the committee room has been transformed, meeting with widespread approval. Our future plans include double-glazed replacement windows to the rear of the building and an upgrade to the doors separating the committee room from the main hall. All this implies another round of fund-raising!

Thanks go to Diana Edwards for pursuing the sometimes frustrating task of obtaining tenders for the above work, an essential part of qualifying for grants. She has also continued to arrange much of the routine maintenance and inspections. Again Nigel Heath has helped us with wise advice based on his technical knowledge and experience.
Thanks go again to Mick Lock, our Hon Treasurer for managing our finances. There have been steady outgoings this year as we maintain and repair our hall and various fittings. Despite this our finances remain reasonably healthy, the end-of-year balance being some £4-500 (c 6%) less than in the two previous years.

 As always I am grateful to Anne Catchpole, our Hon Secretary, who has supported me in my role as chairman, ensuring our meetings and records are kept as clear, accurate and timely as possible. 

Thank you Jenny Knowelden for continuing to keep the premises clean and tidy, and for having done an excellent job on re-varnishing the floor of the main hall.

Our grass and hedges continue to be well cut due to the efforts of a team of volunteers which includes Diana, John Gilley, Simon Anderson, Ben Willcocks and Colin McCall. Thanks to them all for attending to this important part of our upkeep.

The committee has lost Campbell Ross-Bain as he has resigned from the Parish Council. We thank him for a useful contribution while he was with us. Mira Nichols has continued as the nominated Parish Council representative and we welcome Tim Bonfield who will join her.

Finally, my sincere thanks to loyal and supportive members of our Village Hall Management Committee, whether or not I have named you specifically. Once again you have all contributed to the successful running of our Village Hall.


	5.
	Treasurer’s Report: Mick Lock circulated a summary of the accounts for the period 1st October 2017 to 30th September 2018, which show that our finances are fairly healthy, although slightly down on last year. Regular lettings account for two thirds of our income, and ad hoc lettings are down by 13%. Income for the year was £3,405. Donations and grants bring our total receipts to £6,212. Outgoings were £6,247. The accounts were independently examined by Clive Parry. 


	6.


	Review of Policy Documents: We reviewed our three policies: Equal Opportunities Policy, Adults at Risk and Child Protection Policy (formerly known as Vulnerable Adult and Child Protection Policy) and Conflict of Interest Policy.  Mike Rowland suggested that if nothing we had experienced or learnt in the past year required changes to the policies, they should remain as they are for a further year. This was proposed by Maggie Attewell and seconded by Diana Edwards. 

 

	7.
	Resignation of Committee: The Committee resigned en bloc. 

	8.
	Election of new Committee: The Committee was re-elected en bloc with the exception of Campbell Ross-Bain, who was replaced by Tim Bonfield.  Sherry O’Donovan although not at the meeting, had expressed her willingness to continue. 
Mike Rowland reminded the Committee that we are Trustees of the Village Hall (the Parish Council is the Custodian Trustee) and as such we are required to accept the terms of the Scheme, which was circulated to all prior to the meeting.

The official business having been completed, Sisse McCall served refreshments, for which she was warmly thanked by the Committee. As has become the practice, we took a moment to remember David Wallace for his considerable contribution to the village hall. 
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….
Dated………………………………………………………………………..:
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